
Billerica Hockey Association (BHA) 
General Meeting Minutes 

October 19th, 2022 
Opening 
The general meeting of the BHA was called to order at 7:30 PM on October 19, 2022, at the Hallenborg 
Rink by Tony Medeiros. 

Present 
Tony Medeiros - President 
Mike Cataldo - Vice President 
Rachael Sheahan - Treasurer 
Terry O'Leary - Secretary 
Bill Murphy – Member/Registrar 
Edward Peterson – Member 
Tony Caterino – Member 
Gary DaSilva - Member 
Absent 
Danielle Johnston- Member 
Paul Penti – Member  
Gino Bongiovanni - Member 

Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of the previous meeting 5/2/2022 were unanimously approved as distributed. 

Business of the general meeting 
Board member resignation 
Board member Gino Bongiovanni has resigned his position. The board voted unanimously to not fill his 
position as the term expires in 2023.  

Financial Update 
Updated financials from last meeting. In the bank as of 10/19/2022 we have $290,965.  

Payments made for the season to date. 
Valley league fees = $50,950 
Hallenborg Ice fees = $20,020 
Cooke’s fees = $28,780 
Coaches reimbursements, 11 teams 4 coaches each at $60 = $2,640 
Goalie skills fees = $6,240 
State Tournaments = $2,845 
Total fees 2022-23 = $108,630 

Fundraising for the season to date. 
Snack Shack = nothing yet 



Golf Tournament total raised = $7,997 
In it to win it = ?? 
Total funds 2021-22 = $7,997 

General Public meeting 
The board is setting a date for the general meeting on 11/28/2022  

State Tournament 
All teams, Squirt through Bantams, are in for the tournament. 

Practice schedule 
Starting in November the program will lose 2 hours of ice time and practices will be adjusted. Then the 
last week in November, the program will lose a full week of practices due to the high school tryouts. 
Finally, starting in December, the program will lose significant ice time to the high school teams until the 
season is over for high school. 

Skills 
The board has unanimously voted to include the Billerica/Chelmsford Girls program to the skills night on 
Mondays. 

Will O’Neill 
The board has unanimously voted to have Will O’Neill come to our skills on Mondays. 1 session per 
group for Squirts through Bantams. 

New Website 
The board has unanimously voted to move forward with a new website driven by Crossbar. 

Open for discussion 
None. 

Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned by 8:10 PM by Tony Medeiros. The next general meeting will be held on 
11/28/2022 at the Library.  
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